
































 

CIVIL ENGINEERING  SURVEYING  HIGHWAY DESIGN  SUBDIVISION DESIGN 
SITE PLANNING  SEWAGE DESIGN  DRAINAGE ANALYSIS  TRAFFIC ANALYSIS 

LEHIGH ENGINEERING ASSOCIATES, INC. 
    499 RIVERVIEW DRIVE,  P.O. BOX 68,  WALNUTPORT, PA 18088 
    PHONE: 610-767-8545    FAX: 610-767-5798 
    E-MAIL:  lrauch@lehighengineering.com 

 
June 21, 2024 
 
Hanover Township - Northampton County 
3630 Jacksonville Road 
Bethlehem PA 18017-9302 

 
 

Attention: Board of Supervisors  
 
Project: School Sisters of St. Francis – Convent Addition 
Plan Recording Time Extension 
Hanover Township 
Northampton County  
 
Dear Board Members: 
 
On behalf of the Applicant, I request the Township’s consideration in granting a 90-day time extension for 
recording of the land development plan and satisfactorily addressing the conditions of approval for the 
School Sisters of St. Francis Convent Addition. 
 
The project was granted conditional approval by the Board on July 25, 2023.  Since that time, we had been 
working to satisfy the conditions, and believe that we are close to having all of the items addressed, but fear 
we may need the additional time to have all of the paperwork completed. 
 
Unfortunately, we did not receive our Sewage Facilities Planning Module Exemption Approval from DEP until 
April of this year. Since then, we have prepared an improvement cost estimate, that has been reviewed and 
approved by the Township Engineer, for inclusion within the Improvements Agreement with the Township. 
 
We are, and have been, trying to secure approval from the Township Fire Marshall regarding no parking fire 
zones, but have been unsuccessful to date, and would like some additional time to continue to try and secure 
said letter. 
 
The Township Engineer had some additional questions relative to the sanitary sewer service disruption to the 
existing facility, and we believe that a resolution to his question has addressed. 
 
Currently, we believe the outstanding items are the preparation of the Agreements by the Township Solicitor 
and the review and execution of the Agreements by the Sisters, but fear the time needed for these 
Agreements to be completed and executed may exceed the timeline stipulated within the aforementioned 
granted conditional approval, and therefore, are requesting the 90-day extension.  
 
Thank you for your time and consideration in this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Lewis E. Rauch, II 
 
Lewis E. Rauch, II 
Engineering General Manager 
 
Cc: File 
 
6814 Sisters-Extension-2024-06-21.doc 


























































































































